MINUTES OF THE RECREATION AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE 
HELD ON MONDAY 26 SEPTEMBER 2022
IN THE PARISH HALL  ROSEGARTH AVENUE AT 6.00 PM

PRESENT
Cllr R Taylor (Chairperson), P Davis, D Gee, and H Ratcliffe



Mrs K Butler – Clerk to the Council

2000
TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES AND REASONS FOR ABSENCE 
Apologies and reason for absence were received from Councillors Bartholomew, Forster and Pitchley.
It was RESOLVED that the apologies and reason for absence were received from the named Councillors be accepted.
2001
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
               None
2002
CONSIDERATION OF ITEMS FOLLOWING THE EXCLUSION OF MEMBERS OF THE PRESS AND PUBLIC
None
2003    BONFIRE & FIREWORK UPDATE
The Clerk advised the Committee that following a meeting with the fairground company it had been agreed that there would be fewer rides and catering vans at the event this year to allow for a larger access/egress area.  The Clerk further advised that the ambulance and the pa system had been booked and that she was awaiting costs for security and a crossing point.

The Committee discussed the size of the bonfire and felt that it needed reducing, similar to the beacon bonfire.

It was RESOLVED that the bonfire is reduced in size from previous years.
It was RESOLVED that due to the timescale the Clerk be given delegated powers to organise the rest of the event in consultation with the Chair of the Committee.
2004
REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY
The Committee were informed that lamp post poppies had been ordered and that they would be distributed around the Parish. Crochet poppies by the Craft Group would be fixed to the railings and gates at the cemeteries, poppy crosses would be placed on all war graves at Aston cemetery.

The Clerk enquired if the Committee would like the Reading Room opening for Remembrance Sunday for people to have refreshments after the service.

It was RESOLVED that the Reading Room be open on Remembrance Sunday for refreshments after the service.

2005
ALLOTMENTS UPDATE
The Clerk advised that she had visited the allotments along with the Administrator and sadly more had not be worked over the past year, due to this the Clerk had sent our eviction notices to some allotment holders.

It was noted that on one of the sites, there were several sheds which were extremely damaged and precarious, the Clerk suggested that these plots be cleaned prior to a new tenant and that the size of the plots be made smaller.

2006
AUSTEN PARK
The Committee were informed that holes had started to appear within the park which were most likely from someone metal detecting at night. A resident had complained about the holes which had been since has soil put in them.

It was suggested that the Clerk puts up some posters to advise people that metal detecting was not allowed without formal permission.

2007
CHRISTMAS LIGHTS
A request had been received from a resident who lived off one of the main roads where Christmas trees are allowed on properties. The resident had asked if they could have a tree this year as it would be visible from the road.
It was RESOLVED that only trees on the main areas already identified be allowed to have a Christmas tree installed to the outside of their house.

2008
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

None

2009
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
It was agreed that the date and time of the next meeting be Monday 24th October 2022
SIGNED   …………………………………………         DATED   …………………..
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